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In accordance with the requirements of 40 CFR 257.97(a), this document is the semiannual 

progress report for Lincoln Stone Quarry for the report period ending December 31, 2020. 

Midwest Generation, LLC (“MWG”) continued to evaluate the Assessment of Corrective 

Measures Report for Lincoln Stone Quarry during the semi-annual period ending December 

2020.  No final determination on corrective measures has been decided. 

MWG received a letter from the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (“Illinois EPA”) 

dated August 12, 2019 (and subsequently revised by the Illinois EPA on August 27, 2019) 

requesting information on the applicability of Illinois Public Act 101-171 to Lincoln Stone 

Quarry.  MWG provided written response to the Illinois EPA in a letter dated September 20, 

2019.  After consultation with the Illinois EPA, MWG twice extended the Illinois EPA’s Landfill 

Operating Permit (Permit No. 1994-241-LFM) decision deadline.  The decision deadline is 

currently February 18, 2021. 

MWG is continuing to coordinate the closure of the Lincoln Stoney Quarry with the Illinois EPA 

in consideration of its Landfill Operating Permit (Permit No. 1994-241-LFM) and Illinois Public 

Act 101-117.  MWG continues to evaluate the proposed mechanisms of closure of Lincoln Stone 

Quarry. 

MWG continues to perform groundwater monitoring and continues to operate and maintain the 

Lincoln Stone Quarry extraction well system in accordance with the both the CCR Rule and 

Landfill Operating Permit No. 1994-241-LFM.  

   


